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Welcome to The George
We are open . . . . .

            Weds 17.30 – 22.00     
Thurs 12.00 – 15.00 17.30  – 22.00
Fri 12.00 – 15.00 17.30  – 22.00

            Sat      10.00 – 15.00            17.30  -  22.00
            Sun     10.00 –  17.30

Daily Chalkboard Menu  12.00 – 14.30  17.30 – 20.30
 

Set Lunch 2 Courses - £15    Thurs/Fri/Sat

Brunch 10.00 – 11.30     Fri/Sat/Sun

Mon & Tues    closed, Sorry

Advertising 
space available

www.thegeorgeatnewnham.com

Find us on Facebook: The George at Newnham

Instagram: thegeorgeatnewnham

Tel: 01795720600

12.00-14.30

OPEN FOR POST OFFICE – 
Weds 11.30 – 1.00

http://www.thegeorgeatnewnham.com/
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Why Make a Will?
Making a will is the only way to ensure that your wishes are carried out after your death.  Without a valid 
will, your property and assets will pass under the Law of intestacy.  In any event it is likely to cost more and 
take longer than if a will  had been made.  Making a will lets your loved ones know that you cared enough 
to sort things out in advance.

Single will from £190.00 incl. VAT.  Mirror wills from £250.00 incl. VAT

R.A.D. Ballet - 3 yrs to senior level

      I.S.T.D. Tap & Modern

      Street Dance, Ladies’ Adult Ballet 

    01622 850329 
     more than a ballet school

www.lenhamballetschool.co.uk

4



5

 
Dear friends 
 
I’ve been noticing lately the number of times I use the word ‘hope’.  My messages 
and emails are full of it!  ‘Hope you’re well?’  ‘I hope you have a good holiday’  ‘I 
hope the weather holds’ ‘Hope to see you soon’ and so on.   I use that word ‘hope’ 
so often; the same word for small things and also for enormous things  ‘I hope 
Russia stops bombing Ukraine’, ‘I hope we can reduce greenhouse gases’ 
 
What do we actually mean when we say ‘I hope?’  Is hope just wishful thinking 
which can feel rather pathetic, or is it a persistent cheery optimism which can be 
really irritating!?  In the Bible, the writer Paul says:  ‘May the God of hope fill you 
with all joy and peace by your faith in him, until by the power of the Holy Spirit, 
you overflow with hope’  (Romans 15:13) 
And the spirituality writer Christopher Chapman says hope is ‘the creative, 
purposeful presence of God within ‘what is’  It is inspired vision and imagination.  
It is a verb as much as a feeling – ‘I hope’ as an action’   
 
When we think of hope as action it can become something real and tangible. It is 
often borne out of great adversity and against the backdrop of a darkening world.  
Examples through history abound but here are a few:  the beautiful playground and 
library built at the Southport Primary School whose two small girls were killed last 
year demonstrates hope in action.  Another example is the orphaned children in 
World War 2 refugee camps who were traumatised by fear of starvation and were 
given a piece of bread to sleep with at night to remind them that they had eaten 
that day and would be able to eat again tomorrow – hope in action.  Our own group 
of churches runs GrowBaby, a baby bank for children from 0-5 which is open 
monthly at Lynsted Church.  The team of volunteers are able to gift, completely 
free of charge, clothing and nappies etc which have all been donated.  Last month 
GrowBaby supported 30 families amongst whom there were some people in truly 
desperate need.  Again, this is hope in action, looking at the needs of the most 
vulnerable people in our communities and bringing them good news.   
 
Hope in action is often found on the margins of life, quietly bubbling away until it 
overflows into an unstoppable force for good.  Hope in action formed the earthly 
ministry of Jesus and it remains Christ’s call to every age.  If we don’t name 
ourselves as Christian or even as someone who is particularly hopeful, let’s not 
forget that God has a history of using unlikely people and unlikely places to bring 
in the good news!   The invitation and challenge to us in this darkening world is to 
nurture through faith, the flickering flame of hope in our hearts and to look for 
where we could share that light of hope as individuals and as communities of faith.  
 
With love & light and the blessings of Christ 
 
Lissie Bayford 
Authorised Lay Minister & Spiritual Director 



JONATHAN BUTCHER BUILDING DEVELOPMENTS

FOR ALL TYPES  OF BUILDING WORK WHETHER LARGE OR SMALL
TELEPHONE 01795 424306  INFO@JBUTCHERBUILDERS.CO.UK

Specialised Plastering and General Building
                          A professional service provided

  Free quote which will fit your budget

Affordable Quality
Paul Kruger

Mobile: 07817522680 Home: 01795 830572
shirleykruger@aol.com
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A defibrillator 
can be found on the north wall of Doddington VH and  on the Porch wall of Newnham VH

Doddington Village Hall (unless otherwise stated)
Weekly
Valley Players: Tuesday evenings, September to December from 7.30pm.  If you are interested in helping or 
taking part in future productions pop in and leave your name and contact details.  Backstage help particularly 
welcome.  Contacts Les Roberts  07944284173 
Buddies Parent and Toddler Group: Friday morning (term-time)  9 to 10.30am.  All children aged 0-4 and their 
carers are most welcome.  New Contact: Amy – email:  amykemp788@gmail.com
Doddington Ukulele Movement: Thursday evenings 8pm.  
Guitar Group: The Chequers, Wednesdays 7.30-9.30 pm.  All levels welcome. bobbiallen@btinternet.com
Yoga: every Tuesday 10am and Sundays. Bookings and contact details via https://bookwhen.com/https-
chrisstookesyoga-co-uk

Monthly
Doddington Parish Council: 2nd Monday 7.30 pm.  Local residents welcome to observe, and there is a section 
for questions and comments from the public.
Historical Research Group: 4th Monday 7.30pm.  Exploring local history and archaeology in the three 
parishes.  Now back meeting regularly.  Contact: Karen Potts karennpotts@gmail.com

Newnham Village Hall (unless otherwise stated)
Weekly    
U3A Art Group: Every Monday afternoon 1-4pm.  Contact:  Sue 01795 890627.
Newnham Brownies:  5.30pm - 7.00pm every Tuesday (term-time only). To join & find out more about 
Brownies, please go to WWW.girlguiding.org.uk to register your child’s interest on the GO Membership 
system. You will be contacted within a few days about local packs and contacts. 

Outdoor Gym Club-  Start time changed from 11.15 am to 9.30 am every Wednesday

Monthly
Newnham Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Thursday each month at 7.30pm 

Nearby towns and villages

Stalisfield Youth Club: Meet twice monthly in Stalisfield Village Hall 7-8.30pm .  
Contact:  Catherine Norwood,  email: clnorwood@doctors.org.uk   See last page for dates.

Zumba: Day and evening classes in Teynham, Faversham and Eastling.  Contact Leigh Miles 01795 890149, 

07873431952, leigh.fitness@btinternet.com, or www. milesdanceandfitness.com

Useful contacts
Doddington Neighbourhood Watch:  To be kept informed of local incidents and general notifications issued 
by the Kent NHW police, please email: neighbourhoodwatch.doddington@yahoo.com
Suspicious happenings should be reported by phone on 101, or 999 in an emergency.

Scams – for help and  advice with online scams contact Citizens Advice scams action on 080250  5050

Doddington and Newnham online:  www.doddingtonkent.uk https://www.newnham-pc.gov.uk/

Facebook:  Doddington Village and Newnham Village each have their own Facebook sites

Helen Whately:  MP for Faversham and Mid Kent - email: helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk
Address: House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA.    Tel: 020 7219 6472    

Terry Thompson: Ward Member for East Downs: TerryThompson@swale.gov.Uk.Phone.07968810638.                                   
Rich Lehmann - County Councillor for Swale East.  Tel: 03000 415013  email- Rich.Lehmann@kent.gov.uk

Angela Dye is your Neighbourhood Watch contact for Newnham. email: angeladye@gmail.com 
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What’s On Tai Chi with Rhonda: selected Mondays @ 7pm for  an hour: For more  information and 
bookings please email: bex.taichi@yahoo.co.uk; Mob: 07985 001782.

mailto:bobbiallen@btinternet.com
mailto:karennpotts@gmail.com
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/
mailto:clnorwood@doctors.org.uk
mailto:neighbourhoodwatch.doddington@yahoo.com
https://kent.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ce2871176f2cf0da723a750b1&id=7283f70e6e&e=c46e551643
http://www.doddingtonkent.uk/
https://www.newnham-pc.gov.uk/
https://www.newnham-pc.gov.uk/
https://www.newnham-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:TerryThompson@swale.gov.Uk
mailto:Rich.Lehmann@kent.gov.uk


8

Ess Dee CLEANING
General Household Cleaning

I live in Newnham but will travel to Faversham 
and surrounding villages.  Honest and reliable – 
references can be provided on request.  Hourly 

rate £15 per hour, longer periods can be 
negotiated.

Dog/House Sit £50 per day.

Tel: 01795 892112  Mobile 07735692797

Splat Messy Play

Messy play classes for babies and

 toddlers  (six months plus).

Each session offers a variety of themed 

Trays filled with safe, sensory materials 

such as paint, rice, foam, jelly and more.

Bookonline: bookwhen.com/splatmessyplayfaversham Or contact Amy on - 07910707453

Join us to:

•Encourage your child’s creativity and curiosity

•Support early learning through sensory play

•Meet other local parents, grandparents and carers

Classes running in Faversham, Sittingbourne and 

Canterbury.

Classes and Special Events are now open for booking.

https://bookwhen.com/splatmessyplayfaversham
https://bookwhen.com/splatmessyplayfaversham
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7.00-8.00pm Doddington Village Hall
1st , 3rd and 5th  Monday of each month

For further information and to check 
availability, please contact Rhonda

07885 001782
Email: bex.taichi@yahoo.co.uk

www.abundantenergy.uk

deggsig+digent@gmail.com

10

mailto:bex.taichi@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:deggsig+digent@gmail.com
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Newnham Parish Council is looking for more residents willing 
to join the current members of the Council and help keep our 

village thriving over the years to come.



.   
                 Contact   us today to arrange a regular      

    contract or request  a free quote.
  

                                   

12

sdsewageservices@gmail.com

01622 231814     

Lou   07568 585473

Dan   07783 544514

Instagram   s_d_sewageservices_ltd

mailto:sdsewageservices@gmail.com


13

Doddington Village Hall
Friday 24th October 7.30pm

Entry £5 on the door. 
Bring your own drinks and nibbles.

Film of a live West End theatre production!

Vivie Warren is a woman ahead of her time. Her mother is 
a product of an old patriarchal order. Exploiting it has 
earned Mrs. Warren a fortune – but at what cost?

Stars mother and daughter, Imelda Staunton and Bessie 
Carter.
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Mobile Beauty Therapist

" I am a qualified Beauty Therapist with 4 years 
experience and am committed to providing the 
highest quality of beauty treatments.

 I am passionate about helping others to feel 
good about themselves, and tailor each 
treatment to clients' specific needs and 
concerns.

 I use the highest quality products, and 
promise to deliver a relaxing, professional 
experience, in  my  Doddington “Beauty Room" 

Ella

Nails                    
Gel Manicure             
Gel Re-Polish
Biab with tips
Biab no tips
feet Re-Polish
Pedicure
Soak Off only

Lash Extensions              Dermaplaning
New Set  
Infill                                  Micro needling             
Lash Removal

To book an appointment, or for 
further information:  Phone: 07494 293397
Email: ellakbeautytherapy@gmail.com

Lashes & Brows
Lash Lift & Tint
Lash Lift no Tint
Lash Tint
Brow Tint
Lash & Brow Tint

Semi Permanent Brows 

Advertising space 
available

mailto:ellakbeautytherapy@gmail.com


Looking for help . . . . .

assisting an elderly gentleman in Doddington in his own home. 

 2 -3 shifts a week of 24 hours.  To include preparing meals and  light housework. 

 He is mobile with the use of sticks but needs some supervision. 

 Good company for him, his happiness and safety are of utmost  importance.

Contact details: johawkins_uk@yahoo.com

     Tel:  0782 446 0052

JOB VACANCY, PART-TIME - DODDINGTON SERVICE STATION LIMITED

We are looking for someone to join our small team, working in the Office at Doddington Service 
Station.   You would be dealing with the day-to-day accounts, answering the telephone and booking 
customers’ vehicles in.

A knowledge of Sage would be an advantage, but not essential, as all necessary training will be given.

If you are interested or would like more information regarding hours pay, etc. please 
dodding.doe@btconnect.com, or give me a call Heather Bell Reeves - 01795 886235
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mailto:johawkins_uk@yahoo.com
mailto:dodding.doe@btconnect.com


Sunnyside, Doddington.
Wednesday mornings 9.45am to 10.15am 
(fortnightly excluding bank holidays). 
1st  Oct    15th Oct    29th Oct

Save the Date – Thursday October 23rd  
- another Newnham Village community event!!

Join us for a race night on the big screen at The George Inn!
Recorded races, make bets on the night or increase your chance 
of winning by “buying” a horse in advance.
Ticket only event with dinner included in your ticket price.
All the family welcome – lots of competitive fun!
The recent Leaflet Drop has more details.

                 Tally Ho Chaps!

MOBILE LIBRARY

WHAT HAVE WE BEEN READING?

WHICH BOOK? – MY BOOK OF STARS AND 
PLANETS by Parshati Patel (2021)

WHAT’S IT ABOUT? – Space!  I love learning 
about stars and planets and about exploring 
space. Did you know that Jupiter has 79 
moons?  One moon called Ganymede is 
bigger than the planet Mercury and 
another, Europa, may have sub surface 
water and the right chemicals for life to 
exist.  I read that the sun is about halfway 
through its life.  It’s now in the YELLOW 
DWARF STAR main sequence phase before 
cooling to a RED Giant and then a WHITE 
DWARF which becomes dimmer and 
dimmer. Did you know that a quail chick 
was the first animal born in space?  It was 
hatched on the Mir space station in 1990.
There are lots of non-fiction, fiction and 
picture books in the mobile library 
children’s section.  Also, a teenage book 
section.  There have been libraries for 
young readers since 1882 when the first 
children’s public lending library was opened 
in Nottingham.  The local MP, Samuel 
Morely, funded it when he learnt that 
Nottingham’s Central Library was only open 
to those aged 15 and over.
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DODDINGTON & DISTRICT VILLAGE SHOW – SEPTEMBER 2025

A big thank you to everyone who supported the Show this year.

Thank you to our local businesses and villagers for donating raffle prizes and to any of you who 

helped by baking cakes for the teas and helping in the kitchen, donating items for the sales 

table, setting up and clearing away, putting an entry in the Show or coming to look round in the 
afternoon.  It was a fabulous community event, enjoyed by many.

Special thanks go to the organising committee - gifts were made to Robert & Jenny Breakell 

and Isobel Evans who all retired from the committee this year.

We are pleased to welcome Keith Jarrett and Rhonda Bailey to the committee.

In November we’ll start organising next year’s Show with the setting of the Craft Classes. 

These will be published in the December or January newsletter and on the village websites for 

those of you who like to make an early start!!!  Many of us leave it till the week before the 
show!

This year’s Award Winners are:
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BIRTLES CUP  Lady gaining most points in the Show Jean Price

CUTHBERT CUP  Gentleman gaining most points in the Show Robert Breakell

VILLAGE SHOW CUP  Fruit & Vegetables Robert Breakell

BILL JARVIS AWARD  Best tray of vegetables Jan West

IRENE GAZE MEMORIAL CUP  Flowers Jean Price

BEST IN SHOW AWARD  Fruit and Vegetables Tomatoes, Jan West

BEST IN SHOW AWARD  Flowers Orchid, Chris Thompson

HAYLEY JENNINGS MEMORIAL CUP  Judges’ choice in the 

flower arrangement classes with an arrangement to depict a 

craft or hobby

Ali Parsons

MARY CHASTNEY MEMORIAL CUP  Most points in Classes 

32 and 33 (flower arranging)

Ali Parsons

JOAN GRIFFITHS MEMORIAL CUP  Judges choice in the 

Craft Classes

Ali Parsons – a hand-knitted 

jumper

MARY CHARLTON MEMORIAL CUP  Preserves Jean Price

TINY CUP   Men’s Cookery Wayne Hickmott – Victoria 

sponge

MAY CUP  Cookery Isabel Cheesman

FILKINS CUP  Gentleman gaining most points in Craft, 

Cookery & Photography

Wayne Hickmott

SAVILL CUP  Most points gained in Craft & Photography Stephanie Lloyd

IAN WOODHOUSE FRONT GARDEN AWARD Linda Law & Liz Grant, for their 

courtyard garden
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Newnham Tingle Mingle
22nd November  2025      

11am – 2pm
(Save the date)

Raising money for Children In Need

A  festive event in the Village Hall
Expect warm treats – Soup & Rolls, 

Mince pies, Tea, Coffee and Hot Chocolate

Crafts, Raffle, Xmas White Elephant 
& Cake Stall

Let’s  see in the Season together!

Donations needed – Raffle prizes, Quality small 
bric-a-brac, unwanted gifts, bottles  -  Please 

drop at 15 The Street after 1.11.25

NEWNHAM VILLAGE 

HALL LOTTERY

The winning numbers of the  

August draw were –

1st  Prize  72  

2nd  Prize  51    

3rd  Prize   101   

The Hall Committee would like to 

thank all our members for

their continued support.

New members are welcome – 

numbers cost 

£2 per month.

Contact Julie on 

01795 890205 

or julied103@hotmail.com

for more information

mailto:julied103@hotmail.com


Nature Notes

In the August newsletter, I wrote about the party of Crossbills that visited our Doddington 

garden. I have since learnt that there was a large movement of Crossbills into Britain this 

summer – what birders call an ‘irruption’. Irruptions usually occur because of a lack of food in 

the species’ usual range, and it is likely that a lack of Norway Spruce seeds (Crossbills’ 
favourite food) in Northern Europe drove the mass movement of birds seen this summer. 
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Movement in the natural world is a constant, as species 

spread or retreat in response to environmental changes, or 

as a result of genetic or behavioural change. Often, people 

are involved in accidentally or deliberately moving species 

from one place to another. Sometimes, newly arrived 

species cause problems, and it is their stories that hit the 

headlines – such as the Yellow-legged (or Asian) Hornet 

that we read so much about. But such species are a tiny 

minority. There are no headlines for the Southern Oak 

Bush-cricket that came to Britain in 2001 and is now 

widespread and settled – I see it commonly around the 

village – or the large (7 to 8mm long) and colourful bug 

Rhyparochromus vulgaris (pictured right) that first arrived 

in 2010 and which I’ve seen on more than one occasion 

here this summer, or even for the beautiful Willow 

Emerald Damselflies (pictured below), first found in 

Britain in 1992 and now widespread and visiting garden 

ponds around our villages.

For the overwhelming majority of species that arrive here, the truth is that they settle in and 

become part of the scenery. Yes, they may have some impact, but in most cases they just add 

to natural diversity and – if they are noticed at all – often become a valued asset. Where 

would towns be without Buddleia (or Butterfly-bush) to attract butterflies? And look at how 

we mourn the loss of Common Poppies, Cornflowers, Corn Margiold and other cornfield 

weeds – all of these come from the Middle East and arrived as farming people migrated 
westward through Europe centuries ago.

Now, as climate change accelerates, we need 

species to move more than ever. Human action 

has led to the fastest warming of the planet for 

10,000 years (and the evidence that humans are 

the driver of this heating is overwhelming). This 

means species must move or die. For us, here in 

Kent, it means that we need species to colonise 

from the near continent to replace those species 

that we are already losing as the weather gets 

hotter and drier – otherwise, we will just watch as 

the natural environment gets less and less 

diverse, interesting, and valuable. 

Richard Moyse



WEDNESDAY MID-WEEK BIBLE STUDIES FROM 10th SEPTEMBER
After the popularity of the Lent Studies, and responses by those who took part, we are continuing to 
offer shorter studies of five weekly sessions, on Wednesday evenings at Doddington Vicarage from 
7.30pm -9pm.

We will be studying “Acts for Everyone” by Tom Wright, one of the world’s leading Bible Scholars.

The study says: “The mysterious presence of Jesus haunts the whole story of  Acts.  Jesus is announced 
as King and Lord, not as an increasingly distant memory but as a living and powerful reality, a person 
who can be known and loved, obeyed and followed, a person who continues to act within the real world.  
We call the book “The Acts of the Apostles” but we should think of it as  “The Acts of Jesus: Part two”.  
These studies help us to do so and to see how Jesus acts through the apostles to inform and empower 
our acts today.

Please emails me jim.pye@kc-hd.org.uk or ring 01795 890726 if you would like to attend.

Every blessing,
Rev’d Jim Pye

Thank you !

to everyone who 
came along to the 

Auction  in 
Doddington Village 

Hall in aid of the 
Highsted Park 
Action Group
Fighting Fund.    

(a consortium made up 
of Doddington, 

Newnham, Teynham, 
Lynsted with 

Kingsdown and Tonge 
Parish Councils)

Whether you came 
to sell, buy, or to 

help out, YOU 
helped us raise over 

£1,100.00.
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Doddington Fete 2025

Doddington Fete 2025 was a huge success.  Sunday 24th August was a warm, dry date with a light breeze, 
perfect conditions for a village fete.  The fete was formally opened by the High Sheriff of Kent, Jonathan 
Neame, who was escorted into the event b y the  Queen’s Regiment Association Corps of Drums.

There was an excellent attendance from villagers, friends and visitors who were able to enjoy a selection 
of music from local groups, plenty of refreshments from the well-stocked Tea Tent, the BBQ, the mobile 
bar from The Paper Mill and the ice cream van.

The adult & child wheelbarrow and relay races proved to be great fun.  Other entertainment included 
archery, the bouncy castle, kids’ games, art and craft demonstrations and caricatures by Wayne.

There was a superb selection of vehicles courtesy of residents and motorcycles from the Queen’s 
Regiment  Riders Association, plus Robbie and Fergus brought along Dumpy, the enormous steam traction 
engine - sadly it was too big to fit into the field, so it as parked next door on the garage forecourt. 

Other stall holders included plants and local produce, Northdowns Honeybees, Buddies pre-school, MNDA 
and Rubie’s Recovery.  The raffle had an excellent set of prizes donated by Sam Early, Doughty’s Butchers, 
The Chequers Inn, Doddington Place, Doddington Service Sation, Belmont House and Sheperd Neame 
Brewery and was very popular.

A huge Thank  You from the organising committee to those people who helped with the set up and 
clearing away, (a special mention for Josh Gough, our newest recruit, who helped out all day (we need 
more like him) and those who helped running the raffle, the tea tent and the games during the afternoon.
The fete would not be possible without your help.  We hope everyone had a great afternoon  and we look 
forward to seeing you next year.

Newnham Church Ground Force
Saturday 1st November at 9am

The Church Wardens would like to invite you to an Autumn fall clean-up of the 
grounds of Newnham Church and the Newnham Lane Cemetery 

from 9am to 12 noon.

We hope you will be able to join us if only for an hour or so.  Because of the 
efforts of David, Zoe & Jo around the church and Richard in the cemetery, much 
of the work will be leaf raking, weeding and pruning.  However, the inside of the 
church needs some cleaning and tidying, especially in those less accessible areas, 

so please being some cleaning materials and your portable vacuum if you have 
one.  There will be some gardening equipment available to use but please feel 

free to bring your own gear.

Robert will be bringing his pick-up truck to cart the prunings away, no 
village bonfires!



Did you know Newnham has a village 

WhatsApp group?   - where we share 

news, advice and information or ask for 

help when needed.  

All villagers are welcome to join.

Contact Steve on 07540898617

DIARY OF EVENTS  -  2025

17th October 7.30 pm Quiz Night  (see page 15 for more details) Doddington Village Hall
    Raising money for Children in Need

23rd  October   Race Night (more info to come through your door) The George Inn Newnham

24th October 7.30pm  Film Club: Mrs Warren’s profession Doddington Village Hall
    (National Theatre Live - see page 13) 

27th October 7.30pm  ‘Fragments from Tin Boxes’,  Doddington Village Hall
    Talk by Richard Oldfield.  (see page 13)

    All welcome.   £2 entry.

22nd November 2-6pm Christmas Tingle Mingle (see page 18)  Newnham Village Hall

22nd November 2-6pm Christmas Bazaar   (see page 15)  Doddington Village Hall
     
5th, 6th & 7th December The Valley Player’s Cinderella   Doddington Village Hall
7.30pm plus 2pm on Sunday   (see page 16 for details)

Eastling Event
4th & 5th October 11am-5pm Flower Festival, Harvest arrangements St. Mary Church, Eastling 
     Artwork by the children from Easting Primary School 
 

NEWSLETTER - AVAILABLE IN EITHER PAPER COPY DELIVERED 

TO YOUR DOOR OR VIA EMAIL
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

All copy must be received by 6pm on the 20th of the preceding month
(15th for new adverts or changes to regular adverts)

Copy preferred in email or as an attachment to: gunnersue564@gmail.com 
or to

Farthing Cottage, 50 The Street, Newnham, Sittingbourne, Kent. ME9 0LL  
Tel: 01795 890627

Other regular activities are listed on Page 7.
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